Congregational Church of Bristol Newsletter January 2017
Church telephone: 563-6843; Email: ccob@tidewater.net 

To find out what’s happening at our church between Sunday services and the monthly 
newsletter, please visit our website: www.ccobucc.org

Congregational Church of Bristol Newsletter September 2011
Church tel/fax 563-6843 ccob@tidewater.net, www.ccobucc.org
Congregational Church of Bristol Newsletter January 2017
Church telephone: 563-6843; Email:ccob@tidewater.net; Website: www.ccobucc.org


JANUARY 2017 NEWSLETTER
[image: image1.jpg]



January Birthdays

1st – Tori Harris

3rd - Christina Bradbury

12th - Peter Stark

26th - Penny Winship

27th - Lyn Prentice 

28th - Zoe Brisard

 (If you don’t see your name on the birthday list, please contact the office 563-6843 and let us know.)
“View From the Pulpit” January, 2017
Dear Friends in Christ:

Happy New Year! If the new year is anything like the old year, 2016, we’re going to be in for quite an adventure. We elected a new President. Our church called a new Pastor, an American Baptist, no less! Change was in the air in 2016, and inevitably we will have more of the same in 2017. Our faith and trust is in the Lord, who is the same yesterday, today, and forever.  No need to worry: just move ahead led by the Holy Spirit, and all will be well.

The Sermon on the Mount was the greatest preaching of all time. Matthew introduces Jesus’ message with these words: “Now when he saw the crowds, he went up on a mountainside and sat down. His disciples came to them, and he began teaching them saying…”  Our Lord then proceeded to deliver His Beatitudes and taught about salt & light, the fulfillment of the law, murder, adultery, divorce, oaths, an eye for an eye, & love for enemies, and that was only the first chapter! I encourage you to read the entire Sermon on the Mount in Matthew, chapters five through seven.

What strikes me about Matthew’s prelude is the fact that Jesus sat down and then the disciples came to Him. In sitting rather than standing, our Lord assumed a casual delivery style. The disciples gathered around him. There wasn’t much distance between pulpit and pew. Jesus longed to teach truths which would result in changed lives, not simply the accumulation of knowledge.

Jesus longs to gather His disciples around Him as the New Year unfolds. We still have much to learn. God reminds us of divine truths we have embraced for years and then sheds new light on His word. 

I hope that we as a community of Christians will gather around our Lord many times in 2017. It is going to be a full, active year of worship, service, and discipleship. I’m prayerfully confident that we will grow in the grace and knowledge of Jesus Christ. I’m grateful to God for calling me to be your servant/leader!

Your brother in Christ and fellow pilgrim,  Pastor Jim

Deacons’ Report
The Deacons are very pleased with our turnout for advent, welcoming many members and guests to the services leading up to Christmas.  We continued our outreach to the homebound members of our church by delivering holiday cards and small treats.  

During the winter months when fresh cut flowers are not readily available, it is difficult to find arrangements to beautify the sanctuary for Sunday services.  Starting in January, the Deacons will begin a sign-up sheet to provide flowers for services.  You may want to provide flowers, or money for flowers, in memory of someone or in recognition of a special occasion.  Please see a Deacon for more information.

We wish you all a blessed New Year!

The Deacons for January are Diane Hall and Jeannie Hunter.  January 5, 2017 at 3:30 PM is the next Deacons meeting.





-Christina Bradbury
Church Fair 2017
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Thanks to all who came to the fund raising meeting in the sanctuary a few months ago to discuss the future of our Annual Church Fair.  It would have been tempting to say “that's enough -- we've worked hard, met our goals, had some fun, but we're tired, times have changed, and let's just move on to other things.”  But, my sense at the conclusion of the meeting was that we were energized by the sense of fellowship among ourselves and a desire to continue to reach out to the local community -- ready to face the challenges and affirm the positives.  

At that time, we agreed to meet early in the new year to begin discussing the 2017 Annual Church Fair. If we follow tradition, the fair will be on the 1st Saturday of August - the 5th.  Jan & Phil, who have chaired it over the past several years, are willing to offer their  support and advice.   Let's plan to get together after church on Sunday, Jan. 15th, to continue our discussion and decide if we are ready and willing to commit to the fair in 2017.  In the meantime, if you are interested in taking a leadership role this year, please step forward and let the Trustees know.   We applaud you!  

Hope to see you all on Jan. 15th.  Everyone is welcome.

Thank you.

Sandy Guibord for the Board of Trustees

Food Pantry – January 1
[image: image3.jpg]



The volunteers at the New Harbor Food Pantry are very grateful for the food 
CCOB collects every first Sunday of the month.  They are currently serving approximately 60 individuals.  In addition to the items we have been donating,
 the pantry could use canned peaches, canned pears, canned fruit cocktail, and 
peanut butter.  Remember to bring your donations on Sunday, January 1st, 
and thank you!
Bible Scramble: Unscramble the letters in each word to discover the passage. Solution is after the calendar.
NDA EH OOLKED PU, NDA WSA EHT RIHC NME TSNIGCA TRIHE TSIGF TONI EHT YUTSRREA. NDA EH WSA SOLA A TRNIECA RPOO WWOID TSNIGCA NI TTRIHHE WTO TSMIE. NDA EH SIDA, FO A UTTRH I YSA UTON YUO, TTHA TSIH RPOO WWOID THHA TSCA NI ROME TNHA YTHE LLA: ROF LLA TSHEE VHEA FO TRIHE UNNEDCBAA TSCA NI UTON EHT SRONIGFFE FO OGD: UTB EHS FO RHE YURPNE THHA TSCA NI LLA EHT VNLIIG TTHA EHS HDA.
January Calendar

	Day
	Time
	Event

	Sundays
	11 am – 12 N
	KISS Refreshments - Fellowship Hall

	
	4:30 -6:30 pm
	Boy Scouts – Fellowship Hall

	Tuesdays
	9 am & 5:30 pm
	Yoga Class with Carol Krajnik – Fellowship Hall

	Wednesdays
	5:30-7:00 pm
	AA – Special Study Group – Library

	
	7:00-8:00 pm
	AA Meeting – Community Room

	January 6
	6:00 pm
	Boy Scout Meeting – Fellowship Hall

	Friday
	9:00-10:30 am
	Yoga Class taught by Carol Krajnik – Fellowship Hall


Solution to Bible Scramble:
And he looked up, and saw the rich men casting their gifts into the treasury. And he saw also a certain poor widow casting in thither two mites. And he said, Of a truth I say unto you, that this poor widow hath cast in more than they all: For all these have of their abundance cast in unto the offerings of God: but she of her penury hath cast in all the living that she had. Luke 21:1-4
***
